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ACHTUNG!

If you have frayed nerves or a weak stomach, you should press DELETE now and
take your nerve pills.

You may or may not well digest what you read here.

A well-informed author on the topic of the Vatican is reportedly coming out
with a well-put-together book, showing that the late Pope John Paul 2nd

worked for the Nazi Gestapo in Poland during World War Two. He rounded up
Polish Resistance Fighters and turned them over to the Nazis who had them
shot, so the book contends. Some. however, survived.

Questions remain, of course. WHY did the author wait so long to come out with
this book?

Some belatedly contend that secretive German funds possibly post-war
surviving Nazis arranged for and financed the clandestine Conclave that
installed Wojtyla as Pope John Paul 2nd.

Remember: the Anglo-American Aristocracy financed the rise of Adolf Hitler as
a bulwark against the Soviets.

Enforcers for the Vatican are called Jesuits. The head of the Jesuits,
although he is NOT a person of color, is nevertheless called the BLACK POPE.
Over the centuries, Jesuits, hiding behind royal court types with Jewish
names, called hofjuden, sought to control if not topple various European
monarchs, most of them Catholics.

So by Royal Order, Jesuits were banished from Spain, France, and a few other
places. Hiding behind others, the Jesuits actually went underground,
continuing to plot to control Monarchs. In America, the Jesuits have
Hollywood hofjuden (Court Jews) as a front. Hollywood angers Christians by
not showing films about non-Jewish holocausts.
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Jesuits also hide behind aristocracy fronts, such as the Council on Foreign
Relations, CFR.

In his Inauguration speech in 1841, President William Henry Harrison directly
angered the Jesuits.

He dared confront the Jesuits and then Pope, by proclaiming:

“We admit of no government BY DIVINE RIGHT, believing that so far
as power is concerned, the beneficent Creator has made no
distinction among men; that all are on an equality, and that the
only legitimate right to govern, is upon the expressed grant of
power from the governed.”

Thirty-five days later, for the benefit if not actually arranged by the
Jesuits and the British Monarchy, President Harrison was poisoned to death.

All told, SEVEN U.S. PRESIDENTS were assassinated from 1841 to 1963, as
orchestrated if not actually arranged by the Jesuits and the British
Monarchy. four by gunfire, three by poisoning.

Seldom more publicly mentioned, is that over the last two centuries and more,
various Jesuits and Popes have labeled the Declaration of Independence as
“wickedness”, and that Popular Government, provided by the U.S. Constitution
with its Bill of Rights is a “satanic instrument”.

Are we Americans heading for Nazi doctrines if not actually here already?

It is documented beyond dispute, that Prescott S. Bush, Sr., father of George
Herbert Walker Bush, and grandfather of George W. Bush, had instrumentally
financed the rise of Adolf Hitler.

The term Homeland Security is an anglicized version of the abbreviated German
term Gestapo.

Adolf Hitler, 1933,, and George W. Bush, 2000, and repeated in 2004, were
installed in the highest office of their nation by arbitrary and corrupt
powers.

The new Monarch in the Vatican, Joseph Ratzinger, Pope Benedict 16th, was
immediately whitewashed by the liars and whores of the oil-soaked, spy-
riddled, massive tax-cheating Monopoly Press. They described his past as his
father was so Anti-Nazi that he had to move to another town.

Actually, Joseph Ratzinger was in the Hitler Youth and his family were
apparently pro-Nazi.

Over the many years, Germany repeatedly attacked France. So French Catholics
are appalled, if not angered, that Joseph Ratzinger is the first German Pope
in over one thousand years.
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Before the 1960 Election, John F. Kennedy spoke in Texas to a group of
Protestant preachers. He said he is only nominally Catholic and that if
elected, he will not bow down for the Vatican. Right there, such a bold
statement was JFK’s Death Warrant. In 1961, shortly after being Inaugurated,
President Kennedy reluctantly went along with a plan left over from the
Eisenhower Administration, to attempt to invade Cuba at the Bay of Pigs.

The Cuban strongman, Fidel Castro, was and is a Jesuit, hiding behind a left-
wing label. Castro never disbanded the Catholic Church in Cuba. Under Vatican
Canon Law, a Catholic leader of a nation, like JFK, that attacks another
Catholic leader and nation, is subject to a Death Warrant.

What Catholic countries want a pro-Nazi Pope?

South America has many such. Included is heavily Catholic Argentina. Toward
the end of World War 2, various Nazi war criminals, using Vatican-supplied
passports and disguises, escaped down the “Ratlines” to Argentina, Brazil,
Bolivia, Paraguay, and elsewhere in South America.

German submarines loaded with Nazi gold also arrived in South America. So the
children and grand-children of escaped Nazis, with their fortunes, dominate
the Catholic Church throughout South America. Pope John Paul 2nd was
viciously against so-called liberation theology of some South American and
Central American archbishops, who sought to cater to the “shirtless ones”.

Such Catholic Church leaders were rooted out, in some instances,
assassinated, apparently on the dictates of Pope John Paul 2nd, ostensibly
through his enforcer, Cardinal Joseph Ratzinger.

Centuries ago, at the behest of the Vatican, was the bloody, horrible
“Inquisition”.

Does it still exist today? Yes, its existence since 1981 was, like
centuries ago, to punish “heretics”. Its title is now something like
Promoting The Faithful.
And who has headed this latter day “Inquisition”? Why, none other than
pro-Nazi Joseph Ratzinger, now Pope Benedict 16th.
Was it just a coincidence that Joseph Ratzinger was selected as the new
Pope, April 19, 2005, a day before Adolf Hitler’s birthday?
What is the result of part of the planet going back to rule by Nazis?

Why The Nazis Persecuted Priests – by
L.H. Lehmann
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Catholic church authorities cooperated in persecuting its own priests and
people during WW2 because they refused to fall in with its political plans as
set by Rome.

Can Protestantism Survive The Pope’s
Bid For World Control?

This 1946 speech by a former Roman Catholic priest gives great insights into
the Russian-Ukrainian conflict today.

The Catholic Church Heils Hitler by
James J. Murphy
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Germany’s Catholic bishops have acknowledged that they were “complicit” in
allowing the Nazis to rise to power and stood by while they launched World
War II

The Catholic Church in Hitler’s Mein
Kampf

Hitler and the Roman Catholic church agree on the basic principles of fascism
and the necessity of ridding national branches of the church of all liberal
political elements.

The Power Behind American Politics
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Rulers of Evil – Useful Knowledge About Governing Bodies by F. Tupper Saussy
is one of the most enlightening books about the political world that I have
ever read. I guarantee that if you read it, you will see the world in a
totally different light. To borrow a metaphor from the film “Matrix”, you
will choose to take the “red pill” by reading this book, even reading just
the first chapter which I am posting here! You can order the book from
Amazon. No, I won’t get any money if you buy it.

“You take the blue pill, the story ends. You wake up in your bed and believe
whatever you want to believe. You take the red pill, you stay in wonderland,
and I show you how deep the rabbit hole goes.”

For at least 30 years I used to hold the view that the “Jews” or at least the
Zionists and International Bankers, are covertly undermining the governments
of nations to weaken them in order to create a super-state, a one world
government that some refer to as “The New World Order.” It might surprise you
to know that most Protestant Christians of the 19th century and earlier had a
totally different idea. American Protestants used to consider America’s
number one enemy as Rome and the Roman Catholic Church in general, NOT Jews
or Zionists! Were they wrong? The facts in chapter one of Rulers of Evil
prove, as least to me, they were absolutely correct!

Rulers of Evil was first published in 1999 when the Pope was John Paul II. In
this article I added some photos not found in the book, and all of the
emphasis in bold is my own.

Chapter 1 SUBLIMINAL ROME
“The Roman Catholic Church is a State.”
— BISHOP MANDELL CREIGHTON, LETTERS

WHEN A PULITZER PRIZE-winning reporter announced in his 1992 Time Magazine
cover story that a “conspiracy” binding President Ronald Reagan and Pope John
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Paul II into a “secret, holy alliance” had brought about the demise of
communism, at least one reader saw through the hype.

Professor Carol A. Brown of the University of Massachusetts fired off a
letter to Time’s editors saying,

Last week I taught my students about the separation of church and state. This
week I learned that the Pope is running U.S. foreign policy. No wonder our
young people are cynical about American ideals.

What Brown had learned from Carl Bernstein I had discovered for myself over
several years of private investigation: the papacy really does run United
States foreign policy, and always has. Yes, Bernstein noted that the leading
American players behind the Reagan/Vatican conspiracy, to a man, were “devout
Roman Catholics” – namely,

William Casey: Director, CIA
Richard Allen: National Security Advisor
Judge William Clark: National Security Advisor
Alexander Haig: Secretary of State
Vernon Walters: Ambassador-at-Large
William Wilson: Ambassador to the Vatican State

But the reporter neglected to mention that the entire Senate Foreign
Relations committee was governed by Roman Catholics, as well. Specifically,
Senators

Joseph Biden: Subcommittee on European Affairs
Paul Sarbanes: International Economic Policy, Trade, Oceans, and Environment
Daniel P. Moynihan: Near Eastern and South Asian Affairs
John Kerry: Terrorism, Narcotics, and International Communications
and… Christopher Dodd Western Hemisphere and Peace Corps Affairs

Bernstein would have been wandering off-point to list the Roman Catholic
leaders of American domestic policy, such as Senate majority leader George
Mitchell and Speaker of the House Tom Foley.

In fact, when the holy alliance story hit the stands, there was virtually no
arena of federal legislative activity, according to The 1992 World Almanac of
US Politics, that was not directly controlled by a Roman Catholic senator or
representative. The committees and subcommittees of the United States Senate
and House of Representatives governing commerce, communications and
telecommunications, energy, medicine, health, education and welfare, human
services, consumer protection, finance and financial institutions,
transportation, labor and unemployment, hazardous materials, taxation, bank
regulation, currency and monetary policy, oversight of the Federal Reserve
System, commodity prices, rents services, small business administration,
urban affairs, European affairs, Near Eastern 6k South Asian affairs,
terrorism/narcotics/ international communications, international
economic/trade/ oceans/environmental policy, insurance, housing, community
development, federal loan guarantees, economic stabilization measures
(including wage and price controls), gold and precious metals transactions,



agriculture, animal and forestry industries, rural issues, nutrition, price
supports, Food for Peace, agricultural exports, soil conservation,
irrigation, stream channelization, flood control, minority enterprise,
environment and pollution, appropriations, defense, foreign operations,
vaccines, drug labeling and packaging, drug and alcohol abuse, inspection and
certification of fish and processed food, use of vitamins and saccharin,
national health insurance proposals, human services, legal services, family
relations, the arts and humanities, the handicapped, and aging – in other
words, virtually every aspect of secular life in America – came under the
chairmanship of one of these Roman Catholic laypersons:

Frank Annunzio
Joseph Biden
Silvio Conte
Kika De la Garza
John Dingell
Christopher Dodd
Vic Fazio
James Florio
Henry Gonzalez
Thomas Harkin
Edward Kennedy
John Kerry
John LaFalce
Patrick Leahy
Charles Luken
Edward Madigan
Edward Markey
Joseph McDade
Barbara Mikulski
George Miller
Daniel Moynihan
John Murtha
Mary Rose Oakar
David Obey
Claiborne Pell
Charles Rangel
Dan Rostenkowski
or Edward Roybal

Vatican Council IPs (Information Policy??) Constitution on the Church (1964)
instructs politicians to use their secular offices to advance the cause of
Roman Catholicism. Catholic laypersons, “whoever they are, are called upon to
expend all their energy for the growth of the Church and its continuous
sanctification,” and “to make the Church present and operative in those
places and circumstances where only through them can it become the salt of
the earth” (IV, 33) . Vatican II further instructs all Catholics “by their
competence in secular disciplines and by their activity [to] vigorously
contribute their effort so that … the goods of this world may be more
equitably distributed among all men, and may in their own way be conducive to
universal progress in human and Christian freedom … and [to] remedy the



customs and conditions of the world, if they are an inducement to sin, so
that they all may be conformed to the norms of justice and may favor the
practice of virtue rather than hinder it” (IV, 36) .

Vatican II affirms Catholic doctrine dating back to 1302, when Pope Boniface
VIII asserted that

“it is absolutely necessary for the salvation of every human creature to be
subject to the Roman Pontiff.”

This was the inspiration for the papacy to create the United States of
America that materialized in 1776, by a process just as secret as the Reagan-
Vatican production of Eastern Europe in 1989. What? American government Roman
Catholic from the beginning?

Consider: the land known today as the District of Columbia bore the name
“Rome” in 1663 property records; and the branch of the Potomac River that
bordered “Rome” on the south was called “Tiber.” This information was
reported in the 1902 edition of the Catholic Encyclopedia’s article on Daniel
Carroll. The article, specifically declaring itself “of interest to
Catholics” in the 1902 edition, was deleted from the New Catholic
Encyclopedia (1967) . Other facts were reported in 1902 and deleted from 1967
. For example, when Congress met in Washington for the first time, in
November, 1800, “the only two really comfortable and imposing houses within
the bounds of the city” belonged to Roman Catholics. One was Washington’s
first mayor, Robert Brent. The other was Brent’s brother-in-law, Notley
Young, a Jesuit priest.

Daniel Carroll was a Roman Catholic congressman from Maryland who signed two
of America’s fundamental documents, the Articles of Confederation and the
United States Constitution. Carroll was a direct descendant of the Calverts,
a Catholic family to whom King Charles I of England had granted Maryland as a
feudal barony. Carroll had received his education at St. Omer’s Jesuit
College in Flanders, where young English-speaking Catholics were trained in a
variety of guerrilla techniques for advancing the cause of Roman Catholicism
among hostile Protestants.

In 1790, President George Washington, a Protestant, appointed Congressman
Carroll to head a commission of three men to select land for the “federal
city” called for in the Constitution. Of all places, the commission chose
“Rome,” which at the time consisted of four farms, one of which belonged to …
Daniel Carroll. It was upon Carroll’s farm that the new government chose to
erect its most important building, the Capitol.

The American Capitol abounds with clues of its Roman origins. “Freedom,” the
Roman goddess whose statue crowns the dome, was created in Rome at the studio
of American sculptor Thomas Crawford. We find a whole pantheon of Roman
deities in the great fresco covering the dome’s interior rotunda: Persephone,
Ceres, Freedom, Vulcan, Mercury, even a deified George Washington. These
figures were the creation of Vatican artist Constantino Brumidi.



Statue of Freedom on the Capitol Dome

The fact that the national Statehouse evolved as a “capitol” bespeaks Roman
influence. No building can rightly be called a capitol unless it’s a temple
of Jupiter, the great father-god of Rome who ruled heaven with his
thunderbolts and nourished the earth with his fertilizing rains. If it was a
capitolium, it belonged to Jupiter and his priests.

Fresco covering the Capitol dome’s interior rotunda.

Jupiter’s mascot was the eagle, which the founding fathers made their mascot
as well. A Roman eagle tops the governing idol of the House of
Representatives, a forty-six-inch sterling silverand- ebony wand called a
“mace.” The mace is “the symbol of authority in the House.” When the
Sergeant-at-arms displays it before an unruly member of Congress, the mace
restores order. Its position at the rostrum tells whether the House is in
“committee” or in “session.”

America’s national motto “Annuit Coeptis” came from a prayer to Jupiter. It
appears in Book IX of Virgil’s epic propaganda, the Aeneid, a poem
commissioned just before the birth of Christ by Caius Maecenas, the multi-
billionaire power behind Augustus Caesar. The poem’s objective was to fashion
Rome into an imperial monarchy for which its citizens would gladly sacrifice
their lives.

Fascism may be an ugly word to many, but its stately emblem is apparently
offensive to no one. The emblem of fascism, a pair of them, commands the wall
above and behind the speaker’s rostrum in the Chamber of the House of
Representatives. They’re called fasces, and I can think of no reason for them
to be there other than to declare the fascistic nature of American republican
democracy.

 A fasces is a Roman device. Actually, it originated with the ancient
Etruscans, from whom the earliest Romans derived their religious
jurisprudence nearly three thousand years ago. It’s an axe-head whose handle
is a bundle of rods tightly strapped together by a red sinew. It symbolizes
the ordering of priestly functions into a single infallible sovereign, an
autocrat who could require life and limb of his subjects. If the fasces is
entwined with laurel, like the pair on the House wall, it signifies Caesarean
military power. The Romans called this infallible sovereign Pontifex Maximus,
“Supreme Bridgebuilder.” No Roman was called Pontifex Maximus until the title
was given to Julius Caesar in 48 BC. Today’s Pontifex Maximus is Pope John
Paul II.



As we shall discover in a forthcoming chapter, John Paul does not hold that
title alone. He shares it with a mysterious partner, a military man, a man
holding an office that has been known for more than four centuries as “Papa
Nero,” the Black Pope. I shall present evidence that the House fasces
represent the Black Pope, who indeed rules the world.

For more information about Rulers of Evil by F. Tupper Saussy, please see the
book report about it on this site.

Are you convinced now it’s not Jews or Zionists running the world? Some say
the Vatican and Jesuits have been taken over by “crypto Jews”. If you think
so ask yourself, who did Hitler kill in World War II? Jews, Gypsies, Serbs,
mainly all NON-Roman Catholics! Roman Catholic Croatia murdered 1.7 million
Serbs during World War II. You can read about it on this website, Ravening
Wolves.

The Wickedness of War

Hitler meets Pope Pius XII

I first posted this article on Aug. 26, 2009. Now because of Russia’s
invasion of Ukraine, I thought Christians might appreciate this message and
stand against the spirit of war. The only justifiable war according to the
Bible and in my opinion, is one of self-defense when an enemy attempts to
invade one’s nation.

FROM THE CHRISTIAN REVIEW, JUNE 1838, PP. 230–237, UNSIGNED

The war spirit is so wrought into the texture of governments and the habits
of national thinking, and even into our very festivals and pomps, that its
occasional recurrence is deemed a matter of unavoidable necessity. Setting
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aside the matter of a defensive war for now, it is our intention to offer a
few thoughts to show how utterly at variance the spirit of war is with truth
and righteousness.

1. It contradicts the genius and intention of Christianity. Christianity
requires us to seek to amend the condition of man. But war cannot do this.
The world is no better for all the wars of five thousand years. Christianity,
if it prevailed, would make the earth a paradise. War, where it prevails,
makes it a slaughterhouse, a den of thieves, a brothel, a hell. Christianity
cancels the laws of retaliation. War is based upon that very principle.
Christianity is the remedy for all human woes. War produces every woe known
to man.

We may always trace it to the thirst of revenge, the acquisition of
territory, the monopoly of commerce, the quarrels of kings, the intrigues of
ministers, or some other source, equally culpable; but never has any war
devised by man been founded on holy tempers and Christian principles.

“War is the greatest plague that can afflict humanity. It
destroys religion, it destroys states and it destroys
families. Any scourge is preferable to it.”-Martin Luther

2. War sets at nought the example of Jesus. One of Christ’s primary laws is,
“Learn of Me, for I am meek” His constant declaration was that He “came not
to destroy men’s lives, but to save.”
He drove men from the temple, but it was with “a scourge of small cords,” and
a gentle doom it was, compared to their just deserts. He expressly said His
servants would not fight, because His kingdom was not of this world. He was
the Prince of Peace.

Do we forget that Christ is our example? Imagine the Redeemer laying a
country waste, setting fire to cities, storming fortresses, and consigning
tens of thousands to wounds and anguish, death and damnation, just to define
some point of policy, to decide some kingly quarrel, or to enlarge some
boundary. Could “meekness and lowliness” be learned from Him thus engaged? It
is most certain that we gather no army lessons from Him who “came to bind up
the broken-hearted, to proclaim liberty to the captives, and to comfort all
that mourn.” It is most certain that no man who makes fighting his profession
can find authority in the example of our Lord.

3. War is inconsistent not only with the general structure and nature of
Christianity and the example of Jesus, but it violates all the express
precepts of the New Testament. Even the Old Testament does not sanction war,
as a custom. In each case of lawful war, it was entered on by express
command. It should be remembered that in no case, even under the Old
Testament, was war appointed to decide doubtful questions or to settle
quarrels. Wars were intended to chastise nations guilty of provoking God.
Such is never the pretext of modern war.

As to the New Testament, a multitude of precepts might be quoted: “Ye have
heard, an eye for an eye, but I say unto you, resist not evil.” “Follow peace
with all men.” “Love one another.” “Do justice, love mercy.” “Love your



enemies.” “Follow righteousness, faith, charity, peace.” “Return good for
evil.” “Let all bitterness, and wrath, and anger, and clamor, and evil
speaking, be put away from you, with all malice; and be ye kind one toward
another, tender-hearted, forgiving one another, even as God, for Christ’s
sake, hath forgiven you.” “Be not overcome of evil, but overcome evil with
good.”

All know how much these passages abound in the New Testament. There they
stand. In any sense the words will bear, they forbid war. If language has any
force at all, these words equally forbid retaliation. Yet retaliation is
always advanced as the very best pretext for war and is more frequently the
avowed reason than any other!

Rehearse all the catalogue of graces, and mark how we are enjoined to be
meek, lowly, peaceable, easy to be entreated, gentle, thinking no evil,
merciful, slow to anger, given to quietness, knowledge, patience, temperance,
prayer. War sets them all at nought.

Of the sermon on the mount, five benedictions are upon the poor in spirit,
the mourners, the meek, the merciful, and the peacemakers. Two others are
upon the persecuted and reviled. The professed warrior, therefore, shuts
himself out from all these benedictions! The discourse expressly revokes the
law of retaliation, and, exploding the [practice] of loving our neighbor and
hating our enemy, requires us to love our enemies and do good to them which
despitefully use us. Afterward, in presenting a form of prayer, it not only
teaches us to say, “Forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those that
trespass against us,” but adds, “If ye forgive not men their trespasses,
neither will your heavenly Father forgive you.” What a peace sermon is here!

The regular soldier … makes war a trade, and is ready to fight any nation, or
any part of his own nation, as he is sent. He is to wheel, march, load, fire,
advance or flee, just as he is bidden, and because he is bidden. The nearer a
soldier comes to a mere machine, the better soldier he makes. Is this right
for a Christian? Is it compatible with his duty to “examine all things, and
hold fast that which is good?”

What gospel precept is there, which he who makes war a profession is not at
times compelled to violate? He must cast away meekness, and fight. He must
cast away forgiveness, and revenge his country. He must not return good for
evil, but blow for blow, wound for wound.

Look at an army in the hour of battle. See attacks and retreats, battalions
annihilated, limbs flying in the air; suffocating smoke, thundering
artillery, thousands smarting in the agony of death, and none to administer a
cup of water. Do the precepts of Christianity authorize such a scene? Look at
the field when all is over. The harvest trampled and destroyed, houses
smoking in ruin, the mangled and slain strewed among dead horses and broken
gun-carriages! Prowlers stripping booty even from the warm bodies of the
dying! Jackals lurking around, and birds of prey wheeling above. Here and
there a wretched widow, or an anxious wife, seeking her loved one among the
dead and dying. Does all this look as if Christians had there been serving
their Master, the God of mercy?



But nowhere does war wear such horrors as in a siege. The inhabitants are
straitly shut up. Business, pleasure, education and intercourse are checked;
and sorrow, poverty, terror, and distress are spread abroad. The bombardment
begins. Shells explode in the streets, or penetrate the roofs. Citizens are
killed in the streets, and soldiers on the ramparts. Women and children
retreat to cellars and live in all discomfort. Day by day the gloom thickens.
All news is of houses burnt, persons killed, and scarcity increased, At
length, famine is threatened. Everything is sold to buy a little food.

Anon, breaches are made in the walls. All must work, amid galling fire, to
repair them. Mines are sprung, blowing houses and the occupants into the air.
No relief comes. Hundreds perish in desperate sorties. All are miserable. The
widow, the bereft mother, the disappointed bride, and the tender orphan,
mourn continually.

Pestilence succeeds to famine. Thousands, who have escaped violence, die of
disease. At length, the city is taken by storm; pillage, and perhaps an awful
conflagration, succeed; a brutal soldiery raven among the virtuous; and the
indescribable scene ends in permanent poverty, lamentation, and dishonor. Is
this Christianity?

New Order of Barbarians – Transcript
of tapes I-III exposing the plans of
the New World Order

The agenda of the New World Order that is now referred to as the Great Reset.

The Vatican Role in the Ustasha
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Genocide in the Independent State of
Croatia

Roman Catholic Croatian guards at the Jasenovac concentration camp prepare to
execute an inmate. Source: US Holocaust Memorial Museum.

I am posting this because I’ve been told by some friends that the Roman
Catholic Church and policies of the Pope and the Vatican have changed to that
of moderation and tolerance in modern times. No longer are they killing and
torturing people merely because of non-acceptance of the Pope as the supreme
leader of the Church — or so they think. I summit to you that the Vatican and
its policies have not changed. In areas the Roman Catholic Church is in the
minority, they want equality. When they get equality, they want superiority.
And when they get superiority, they rule with an iron hand and show no
tolerance to Protestant, Orthodox, or another religions. Why? Because the
Roman Catholic Church is a political organization above all! Like the
governments of Communist countries, they do not tolerate opposing parties to
their system.

By Carl Savich

What role, if any, did the Vatican play in the genocide committed in the
Independent State of Croatia, a Roman Catholic state sponsored by the
Vatican? This has been a controversial topic regarding World War II
historiography. Renewed debate was stirred in 1999 with the publication of
Hitler’s Pope: The Secret History of Pius XII (New York: Viking, 1999) by
John Cornwell.

Vatican Knowledge

The nature of the Ustasha NDH regime was well-known by the Vatican and by the
US government as early as 1941. It was no secret that the Ustasha government
sought to exterminate the entire Serbian, Jewish, and Roma populations of
Croatia and Bosnia-Hercegovina. There was never any intention to deny or to
hide this policy by the NDH government itself. In fact, the Ustasha
documented the genocide with photographs and even film. Education Minister in
the NDH regime Mile Budak openly announced that the policy was to kill a
third, deport a third, and forcefully convert a third of the Serbian
population of Croatia and Bosnia. (1) Budak stated in 1941: “Thus, our new
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Croatia will get rid of all Serbs in our midst in order to become one hundred
per cent Catholic within ten years.” A policy of mass murder and genocide was
openly declared. In a speech made in Zagreb, NDH leader or Poglavnik Ante
Pavelic stated: “A good Ustase is one who can use his knife to cut a child
from the womb of its mother.” (2)

Pope Pius XII defended Ante Pavelic as “a much maligned man” and sent Papal
Nuncio Giuseppe Ramiro Marcone (1882-1952) to the NDH regime during World War
II as his personal representative. The Vatican did not de jure recognize the
NDH state but did send Giuseppe Ramiro Marcone as a delegate or emissary of
the Holy See to the Zagreb Episcopaly on August 5, 1941. Marcone was publicly
seen and photographed with Ante Pavelic and prominent Ustasha religious,
political, and military leaders.

Ante Pavelic, center, with Vatican
Nuncio or legate Ramiro Marcone,
left, and Vatican Secretary to the
Nuncio Giuseppe Masucci, at a
ceremony in Zapresic, a town
northwest of Zagreb.

The Vatican did, however, de facto recognize the NDH. The countries which
recognized de jure the NDH, legally, diplomatically, and officially, were:
Finland (July 2, 1941); Hungary (April 10, 1941); Germany, Italy and Slovakia
(April 15, 1941); Bulgaria (April 21, 1941); Romania (May 6, 1941); Japan
(June 7, 1941); Spain (June 27, 1941); Japanese-occupied China (July 5,
1941); Denmark (July 10, 1941); Japanese-occupied Manchuria in China,
Manchukuo (August 2, 1941); Japanese-occupied Burma, Japanese-occupied
Philippines, the “Free Indian” government, and, Thailand (April 27, 1943).
(3) Vichy France did not de jure recognize the NDH state but sent a trade
representative, Andre Gailliard, to Zagreb. Vichy negotiated a trade
agreement with the NDH on March 16, 1942, thus establishing de facto
recognition. Switzerland established a trade agreement with the NDH on
September 10, 1941 through trade representative Friedrich Kaestli. The
Vatican established immediate and direct diplomatic relations with the NDH
Ustasha regime in 1941. What prevented the Vatican from legally recognizing
its puppet and proxy NDH state was the potential backlash from the Allies,
particularly Great Britain and the US.

The Vatican also had unofficial diplomatic relations with the NDH government
through contacts with Croat representatives of the NDH regime Nicola
Rusinovic and Erwin Lobkowicz. “These arrangements were semi-secret”. (4) But
“by March 1942, despite the abundance of evidence pointing to mass killings,
the Holy See was nevertheless drawing the Croatian representatives toward
official relations.” (5) With Germany and Italy poised to win the war in
1942, the Vatican was moving closer to establishing official diplomatic
relations with the NDH.



Did the Vatican know of the mass murders and genocide being committed in the
NDH? The three heads of the Vatican Secretariat of State, Domenico Tardini,
Giovanni Battista Montini, later Pope Paul VI, and Luigi Maglione, knew of
the atrocities in the NDH but did nothing to stop them, remaining passive.

Eugene Tisserant, a French cardinal prominent in the Vatican hierarchy, told
Rusinovic on March 6, 1942 that he was aware of Croatian Roman Catholic
clerical involvement in the mass murders:

Vatican legate, or personal representative from
the Pope to the NDH from 1941 to 1945, Ramiro
Marcone, right, with Ustasha leader Ante Pavelic,
center. The Vatican Secretary to the Vatican
legate is Giuseppe Masucci on left. The Vatican
de facto recognized the Independent State of
Croatia and established diplomatic relations.

“I know for a fact that it is the Franciscans themselves, as for example
Father [Vjekoslav] Simic of Knin, who have taken part in attacks against the
Orthodox populations so as to destroy the Orthodox Church. In the same way
you destroyed the Orthodox Church in Banja Luka. I know for sure that the
Franciscans in Bosnia and Herzegovina have acted abominably, and this pains
me. Such acts should not be committed by educated, cultured, civilized
people, let alone by priests.” (6)

In a meeting of May 27, 1942, Tisserant informed Rusinovic that based on
German figures, “350,000 Serbs had disappeared” in the NDH and that “in one
single concentration camp there are 20,000 Serbs.” (7)

The full extent and nature of the genocide committed in the NDH was fully
known by the Vatican by early 1942. The role and complicity of the Roman
Catholic Church in Croatia and Bosnia in the genocide was also fully known.
And yet Eugenio Pacelli, Pope Pius XII, did absolutely nothing. In fact,
“Pacelli was never anything but benevolent to the leaders and representatives
of the Pavelic regime.” (8) As late as 1943, he expressed to Lobkowicz “his
pleasure at the personal letter he had received from our Poglavnik.” (9) And
Ante Pavelic was Pacelli’s Poglavnik or Fuehrer in the NDH. Pacelli was not
only Hitler’s Pope. He was also Pavelic’s Pope.

The objectives of the Ustasha regime were known by the Italian government and
by the Vatican. Cornwell described “the campaign of terror and extermination
conducted by the Ustashe of Croatia against two million Serb Orthodox
Christians” that occurred in the Nazi puppet state of Greater Croatia, which
included Bosnia-Hercegovina, from 1941-1945:

“An act of ‘ethnic cleansing’ before that hideous term came into vogue, it
was an attempt to create a ‘pure’ Catholic Croatia by enforced conversions,
deportations, and mass extermination. So dreadful were the acts of torture
and murder that even hardened German troops registered their horror. …



Pavelic’s onslaught against the Orthodox Serbs remains one of the most
appalling civilian massacres known to history.” (10)

What knowledge did the Vatican have of these atrocities? Could it have
intervened to lessen or to stop them? What actions did the Vatican take after
the war?

NDH Poglavnik Ante
Pavelic, left, with the
Papal Emissary Ramiro
Marcone.

NDH Poglavnik Ante Pavelic, left, with the
Papal Emissary Ramiro Marcone.

What did Pope Pius know about the Ustasha? In 1939, “Pacelli had warmly
endorsed Croat nationalism and confirmed the Ustashe perception of history”
according to Cornwell when in November, 1939, Alojzije Stepinac came to Rome
to meet with the Pope in an attempt to promote the canonization of Nicola
Tavelic. Tavelic was a Croat martyr who had been killed in 1591 in Jerusalem
and who was canonized by Pope VI in 1970. At that time, Pacelli reiterated a
term that Pope Leo X had used to describe the Croats as “the outpost of
Christianity”, meaning, the outpost of Roman Catholicism. They were seen as a
spearhead and as a bulwark against not only the Serbian and Greek Orthodox,
but against the Russian Orthodox as well. The Croats were the Vatican’s
ramrod against the Orthodox.

Immediately after its inception, the NDH engaged in a policy of genocide. On
April 25, 1941, the NDH promulgated legislation banning the Cyrillic script.
By June, Serbian Orthodox primary and pre-schools were shut down. In May,
anti-Jewish laws were passed defining Jews in racial terms, prohibiting the
marriage of Jews and Aryans, and sending Jews to the Croat concentration camp
of Danica. The Croat Roman Catholic Church immediately sought to convert the
Orthodox Serbs to Roman Catholicism. Official statements from the NDH
government, however, showed that the policy was to be exclusion, deportation,
and extermination, genocide, rather than assimilation. Did the Vatican know
of these objectives?

Cornwell wrote that the nature of the Ustasha regime was well-known to the
Vatican from the beginning:

“From the outset, the public acts and statements concerning ethnic cleansing
and the anti-Semitic programs were well-known to the Catholic episcopate and
Catholic Action… These racist and anti-Semitic programs were therefore also



known by the Holy See, and thus by Pacelli, at the point when he greeted
Pavelic at the Vatican. These acts were known, moreover, at the very point
when clandestine diplomatic links were being forged between Croatia and the
Holy See.” (11)

On May 18, 1941, Pavelic met Pope Pius XII at the Vatican in what Cornwell
described as “a ‘devotional’ audience” with the Pope. At this meeting, the
Vatican de facto recognized the so-called Independent State of Croatia, which
included Bosnia-Hercegovina, even though the NDH was an occupied Nazi puppet
state, or the creation of Adolf Hitler and Benito Mussolini, maintained not
by popular will but by military force. Moreover, Abbot Ramiro Marcone was
appointed the apostolic legate or Nuncio to Zagreb, the personal
representative of the Pope to the NDH. Marcone was a priest of the
Benedictine Monastery of Montevergine. He was the personal emissary or
ambassador of the Pope to the NDH regime. Marcone and his Secretary, Giuseppe
Masucci, would visit the NDH and be photographed with Ante Pavelic, Andrija
Artukovic, Alojzije Stepinac, and German and Italian military officers. He
was photographed with Pavelic in the town of Zapresic northwest of Zagreb
with his secretary Giuseppe Masucci. He was also photographed with Stepinac
together with Roman Catholic priests and fascist military officers who are
shown giving a fascist salute.

Giuseppe Ramiro Marcone was born in 1882 in Italy. He was ordained a priest
of the Order of St. Benedict in 1906. In 1918, he was appointed the Abbot of
Montevergine monastery in Italy. He lectured in philosophy at the college of
San Anselmo in Rome. According to Cornwell, Marcone “had clearly been
selected to soothe and encourage” the Ustasha leaders by Pacelli himself.
Marcone died in 1952.

At the time the Vatican de facto recognized the Ustasha NDH state, did it
know of the massacres against Serbs? The atrocities were described by Carlo
Falconi in his documentation of the crimes in The Silence of Pius XII
(London: Faber, 1970). On April 28, 1941, Ustasha troops attacked the
Bjelovar district where 250 Serbs were killed by being buried alive. In
Otocac, several days later, 331 Serbs were murdered. On May 14, in Glina,
hundreds of Serbs were murdered in the Orthodox Church after being forcefully
converted to Roman Catholicism. There is no evidence that the Vatican or Pope
Pius knew of these mass murders.

What did the Vatican know and when? The Vatican knew that Ante Pavelic was “a
totalitarian dictator”, a fanatical Croat ultra-nationalist zealot and Roman
Catholic who was sponsored and installed in power by Adolf Hitler and Benito
Mussolini. They knew Pavelic was a hardcore fascist who supported and
endorsed Nazi Germany and fascist Italy. They knew about the anti-Serbian,
anti-Jewish, and anti-Roma laws that the NDH had passed. They knew Pavelic
was committed to the policy of forceful conversions of Orthodox Serbs to
Roman Catholicism. Moreover, the Vatican knew that the NDH was a Nazi puppet
state created by Nazi Germany that was under German military occupation and
control. The NDH was not recognized by the US, Great Britain, or the Soviet
Union. The NDH declared war against the Soviet Union and sent Croatian
volunteers to participate in Operation Barbarossa. The NDH had even declared
war on the Allies, declaring war against the US and Britain on December 12,



1941, and had sent 8,000 troops to the Russian Front, even sending troops to
Stalingrad. The Allies did not recognize the NDH, an Axis belligerent or
enemy state. The Vatican, however, did, even if de facto.

The genocide committed in the NDH was open and common knowledge. In The
Catholic Church and the Holocaust, 1930–1965 (Indianapolis: Indiana
University Press, 2000), historian Michael Phayer concluded that “it is
impossible to believe that Stepinac and the Vatican did not know that the
Ustasha murders amounted to genocide”. (12)

The massacres and atrocities, indeed, the planned and systematic genocide,
were known to the Croatian Catholic clergy and to the episcopate. As Cornwell
noted, “the clergy often took a leading part.” Not only did the Croatian
Church and clergy know, they were at the forefront of the genocide. The
Croatian Roman Catholic priests organized and led the mass murders. As
Cornwell noted, priests were in many instances the instigators and leaders of
the genocide: “Priests, invariably Franciscans, took a leading part in the
massacres. … Individual Franciscans killed, set fire to homes, sacked
villages, and laid waste the Bosnian countryside at the head of Ustashe
bands.” (13) He cited an Italian reporter who described an attack in
September, 1941 south of Banja Luka in northern Bosnia. A Franciscan priest
was exhorting Ustashe troops with a crucifix. It was the intervention of
Italian troops that prevented a larger bloodbath. The Italian Army provided
protection to Serbs, Jews, and Roma, saving thousands of lives.

The Vatican could plead ignorance with what was occurring in Poland and
elsewhere in Europe, but not in Croatia. According to Cornwell, Pacelli was
“better informed of the situation in Croatia” than he was of anywhere else in
Europe other than Italy. His legate Marcone made repeated visits to Croatia
and brought back eyewitness accounts. Croatian bishops, some of who sat in
the Ustasha parliament, communicated with the Pope and the Vatican on a
regular basis. Pacelli also had access to the BBC, which was monitored and
translated for the Vatican by Francis Osborne, the British minister to the
Vatican. The BBC broadcast news reports on the atrocities in Croatia which no
one could miss. On February 16, 1942, the BBC broadcast the following report
attacking Zagreb archbishop Stepinac for his complicity in the mass murders:

“The worst atrocities are being committed in the environs of the archbishop
of Zagreb. The blood of brothers is flowing in streams. The Orthodox are
being forcibly converted to Catholicism and we do not hear the archbishop’s
voice preaching revolt. Instead it is reported that he is taking part in Nazi
and Fascist parades.” (14)

Vatican Nuncio or legate Ramiro
Marcone, center, with Poglavnik
Ante Pavelic, right, and Vatican
Secretary to the Nuncio Giuseppe
Masucci.



How was it possible for the Vatican not to know of these mass murders and
forceful conversions when the Roman Catholic Church was hierarchical in
organization? As Cornwell asked: “How was it that despite the strictly
authoritarian power relationship between the papacy and the local Church—a
power relationship that Pacelli had done so much to establish—no attempt was
made from the Vatican center to halt the killings, the forced conversions,
the appropriation of Orthodox property?” Why didn’t Pacelli “dissociate” the
Vatican from the Ustasha genocidal policies? Why didn’t Pacelli “condemn the
perpetrators”, attacking the genocide? If the Vatican took a more forceful
stance, could lives have been saved? The answer to this question can be found
in the actions of the Vatican, before, during, and after the Roman Catholic-
sponsored genocide in the NDH. What is most revealing is the position of the
Church after the war, when the full extent of the genocide was fully known.

What was the extent of the genocide in the NDH? Cornwell remarked: “The tally
almost defies belief.” He offered these numbers from The Final Solution:
Origins and Implementation, edited by David Cesarini (London: Routledge,
1996): 487,000 Orthodox Serbs and 27,000 Gypsies were murdered between 1941
and 1945 in the NDH. (15) Out of a population of 45,000 Jews, approximately
30,000 were murdered during the same period. 20,000-25,000 were murdered in
the Croatian death camps, such as Jasenovac and Nova Gradiska, while 7,000
were sent to the gas chambers. Even if we assume these figures are inflated
and subject to debate, the extent of the genocide was not minimal or
insignificant. This was a genocide.

Operation Barbarossa and the Tisserant Plan

The Vatican regarded the Soviet Union and the spread of Communism as their
greatest threats. (16) The Balkans were seen as a buffer between the Vatican
and Soviet Russia, Eastern Orthodox Russia. As Cornwell noted, Benito
Mussolini’s invasion and occupation of Greece and Yugoslavia was supported.
The Italian war against Greece was seen with “a measure of optimism” by the
Vatican. Benito Mussolini had provided bases and training camps to Ante
Pavelic before the war. Croat and Bosnian Muslim troops from the NDH would
join Italian and German troops on the Eastern Front, in the Soviet Union.

The Vatican saw the conquest and destruction of Yugoslavia and Russia by Nazi
Germany and fascist Italy as opportunities for the expansion of Roman
Catholicism into the East. (17) Eugene Tisserant was appointed in 1936 the
Vatican Secretary of the Congregation for the Eastern Churches, holding the
post until 1959. He was a French priest who held several prominent high level
positions at the Vatican. He was infamous for the so-called Tisserant Plan
which was a plan to convert Eastern Orthodox to Roman Catholicism.

The decisive battle of World War II: Russian
Red Army troops with T-34 tanks attack German
positions at Kursk, 1943.



The Tisserant Plan was documented by Reinhard Heydrich, head of the RSHA, in
his report “New Tactics in Vatican Russia Work”. For the Vatican, the
destruction and dismemberment of Yugoslavia was an opportunity to expand
Roman Catholicism in the Balkans and Eastern Europe. The weakening, and even
outright destruction, of the rival Orthodox Church was planned and expected.
The Vatican had its sights on Russia and Eastern Europe as well. In The
Entity: Five Centuries of Secret Vatican Espionage (New York: St. Martin’s
Press, 2008) by Eric Frattini, translated by Dick Cluster, the Tisserant Plan
is analyzed. Tisserant and Father Robert Leiber devised the plan to use the
German conquest and occupation of the Soviet Union to expand Roman Catholic
influence. Testifying at the Nuremberg Trials on October 12, 1945, Franz von
Papen stated: “The reevangelization of the Soviet union was a Vatican
operation, whether carried out through its missionary department or its
secret service.” In the Soviet Union, the plan was led by Niccolo Estorzi and
Holy Alliance agents. Heydrich wrote in his report: “The pope’s agents are
taking advantage of the situation, and this must be stopped.” Vatican agents
were infiltrating Nazi-occupied areas of Russia to convert them to
Catholicism.

The decisive battle of World War II was on the Eastern Front in 1943 at
Kursk. This battle broke the back of the German Army and forced it into a
strategic retreat for the remainder of the war. Germany would lose the war.
What the Vatican did was to prepare for the military defeat of Germany. The
Vatican began to disassociate itself from the more extreme elements of
fascism. It was at this time that Krunoslav Draganovic settled at the
Vatican, leaving his position in the NDH regime, and preparing the way for
the escape of the leaders of the NDH regime and the plundered property and
assets they had seized from murdered Serbs, Jews, and Roma. Investigators
after the war determined that $80 million was smuggled out of the NDH. (18)
The Vatican provided help in storing the proceeds and in allowing it to be
laundered.

American Knowledge

When did the US government learn of the massacres and systematic genocide in
the NDH? The US knew of the mass murders and genocide in the NDH in 1941.
Yugoslav ambassador to the US Konstantin Fotich met with FDR on December 20,
1941 and informed him of the massacres in the NDH. Fotich had sent a
memorandum to FDR on December 5 which described the massacres with a request
that he be allowed to present further documentation and support. According to
Fotich, on August 19, 1941, the chief of the Balkans desk of the US State
Department had given him a report on the NDH’s “comprehensive policy of
extermination of the Serbian race in the Independent State of Croatia”. (19)
FDR was “deeply shocked by the atrocities perpetrated against the Serbs”. He
expressed to Fotich “his great sympathy” for the Serbs. FDR “spoke with
admiration of the resistance”. He told him after the war “the Serbs will rise
again as a great people.” (20)

From left, Andrija Artukovic, the Interior Minister of the NDH,



Vatican Legate Ramiro Marcone, and Zagreb Archbishop Alojzije
Stepinac, at an Ustasha ceremony.

Eleanor Roosevelt had also learned of the mass murders and atrocities in the
NDH in 1941-42. (21) The author Avro Manhattan met Eleanor Roosevelt at a
private dinner party in Upper Brook Street, Mayfair, London in the late
1940s. At the time he was researching and writing his book on the Ustasha
massacres in the NDH. In 1953, he published Terror Over Yugoslavia: The
Threat to Europe, (London, UK: C.A. Watts, 1953). In 1986, he published The
Vatican’s Holocaust: The sensational account of the most horrifying religious
massacre of the 20th century (Springfield, MO: Ozark Books, 1986).

He asked her if she had ever heard of the massacres and atrocities in the
NDH. She replied: “One of the worst, if not the worst, crimes of the war. I
heard of them in the winter of 1941-2. Neither I nor my husband [FDR] at
first believed them to be true.”

“I did not believe them either,” Manhattan told her. “I assumed them to be
propaganda.”

“We thought the same,” replied Mrs. Roosevelt. “The Catholic lobby was the
most successful at the White House for years.”

He asked her if she was familiar with Slovenian Roman Catholic author Louis
Adamic. She replied that she was. Adamic had been one of the many who had
persuaded her husband that the atrocity stories from Croatia had been
concocted by the Nazi propaganda machine.

He inquired if she could explain why the Catholic atrocities were not as well
known as the Nazi ones?

“Nazi Germany is no more,” replied Mrs. Roosevelt. “The Catholic Church is
still here with us. More powerful than ever. With her own Press and the World
Press at her bidding. Anything published about the atrocities in the future
will not be believed. . .”

Manhattan then informed her that he was writing a book on the Vatican role in
the atrocities in the NDH.

“Your book might convince a few,” she commented. “But what about the hundreds
of millions already brainwashed by Catholic propaganda?”

Manhattan recalled: “A few years later, in 1953, when the book was eventually
published, although two editions were sold within weeks, no part of the
British or American Press dared even to mention it.” Adamic wrote that “the
atrocities were all propaganda … to stir up anti-Catholicism…”



FDR knew of the genocide in Croatia and Bosnia and was appalled to the point
that he did not think it possible for Serbs and Croats to live in the same
country. In Roosevelt and Hopkins: An Intimate Biography (New York: Harper &
Brothers, 1948) by Robert E. Sherwood, Harry L. Hopkins, one of FDR’s closest
advisers, took notes on the meeting held on March 15, 1943 between FDR and
Anthony Eden, the British Foreign Secretary. They discussed the post-war
European landscape. Regarding Serbia, FDR was adamant that Serbs and Croats
should not be in the same country:

“The President expressed his oft repeated opinion that the Croats and Serbs
had nothing in common and that it is ridiculous to try to force two such
antagonistic peoples to live together under one government. He, the
President, thought that Serbia, itself, should be established by itself and
the Croats put under a trusteeship. At this point Eden indicated his first
obvious objection to the Trustee method which the President is going to
propose for many states. Eden did not push it but it was clear to me that the
British Government have made up their minds that they are going to oppose
this. Eden thought the President’s opinion about the inability of the Croats
and the Serbs to live together a little pessimistic and he, Eden, believed it
could be done.” (22)

Vatican Reaction

How did the Vatican react to the genocide committed in the NDH? Not only did
the Vatican deny and ignore it, but took an active part to hide and suppress
it and to protect the perpetrators from prosecution and justice. After the
war, the major planners of the genocide, Ante Pavelic and Andrija Artukovic,
were helped to escape by the Vatican through the Ratlines. Dinko Sakic and
Vjekoslav Maks Luburic also escaped. A Croatian Roman Catholic priest,
Krunoslav Draganovic, who himself had been a part of the Ustasha NDH regime,
organized and masterminded the escapes. In addition, he was able to launder
the assets that were seized from Serbs, Jews, and Roma in the NDH. The
Vatican has never acknowledged its role in the genocide committed in the NDH.
This is genocide denial. It is denial of the Holocaust.

The Vatican protected the accused Ustasha war criminals and assisted them in
escaping prosecution for war crimes. In Pius XII, The Holocaust, and the Cold
War (Indianapolis: Indiana University Press, 2008), Phayer showed that the
Vatican put diplomatic pressure on the US and the UK not to apprehend Ante
Pavelic or any other wanted Ustasha war criminals. (23) US intelligence had
located Pavelic but was prevented from arresting him. Why would the US not
arrest arguably one of the most notorious mass murderers of World War II? Why
would the US help to shield an accused war criminal suspected of committing
genocide? Why and how could such a fanatical fascist accused of genocide
escape arrest and prosecution? Why was Ante Pavelic allowed to escape to
Argentina by the US government?

The answer is that the Vatican orchestrated his escape. Why? Phayer quoted US
Counter Intelligence Corps agent William Gowen (the son of Franklin Gowen, a
US diplomat in the Vatican), who reported in 1947 that Pavelic’s “contacts
are so high and his present position is so compromising to the Vatican, that
any extradition of the subject would be a staggering blow to the Roman



Catholic Church”. Pavelic and the other Ustasha war criminals guilty of
genocide were allowed to escape to protect the Vatican.

Both Britain and the US could have arrested Pavelic and the other Ustasha war
crime suspects but chose not to, enabling them to escape and to elude
prosecution for war crimes and for genocide. In Hunting Evil: The Nazi War
Criminals Who Escaped and the Quest to Bring Them to Justice (New York:
Broadway Books, a division of Random House, 2009), Guy Walters documented a
US CIC report that stated that the British had allowed Ante Pavelic to
escape. In October, 1946, a CIC report stated that “there can no longer be
any doubt that the British aided the escape of Dr. Ante Pavelich.” The US
also knew of Pavelic’s location but refused to arrest him. (24) Walters
showed that the US knew where Pavelic’s daughter lived as she reported
regularly to US occupation authorities. According to Walters, the British
reported that: “It’s no use trying to get Pavelic, the Yanks are backing
him.” (25) In August, 1947, US CIC agent William Gowen reported that Pavelic
was “receiving the protection of the Vatican.” (26) Why were Britain, the US,
and the Vatican all helping Pavelic to elude capture? Gowen wrote that the
Vatican opposed the extradition of Pavelic because his capture would only
“weaken the forces fighting against atheism and Communism in its fight
against the Church.” (27) In other words, the Serbs would only benefit. The
Orthodox would benefit. The Russians would benefit. And ultimately Communism
and the USSR would be the beneficiaries. It was a zero sum game.

Cui bono? Who benefits? Who would gain if Pavelic was arrested and prosecuted
for war crimes and genocide? Certainly not the Vatican. Only the Orthodox
would benefit. Only the Serbs would benefit. Only Communism would benefit.
Only the USSR would benefit. This is how the Vatican sold the idea to the US
government. Arresting Pavelic would be detrimental in the Cold War against
the USSR. This had much wider political implications. If the Vatican were
discredited, the Communist Party in Italy would benefit, which might allow it
to win the elections. The US supported democracy in Italy only if a non-
Communist party won the elections. Because the Italian Communist Party was
poised for victory in Italy, the US did everything it could to rig the
elections, to deny democracy.

Moreover, this had the potential to set off a chain reaction for other parts
of Western Europe. More importantly, it would reveal the true core of Roman
Catholicism to the mass public. People would see that the Vatican was corrupt
and hollow at its center, obsessed with power at any price, even genocide. It
would show the moral bankruptcy of the Vatican, or the Roman Catholic Church.
And this could not be allowed to happen. Especially not during the
ideological conflict of the Cold War, which was ultimately a contest for the
hearts and minds of the people.

The Vatican could never acknowledge that it was complicit in genocide, even
though the evidence is abundantly clear that it was. The largest religious
denomination in the US is Roman Catholicism at 23% of the population. There
are over a billion Roman Catholics globally. The decision was an easy one for
the US. As a result, Pavelic was allowed to settle in Argentina and live a
comfortable life there, while Artukovic was allowed to settle in the US
itself, living in Seal Beach, California as a model American citizen.



The Vatican continues to suppress information on its role in the NDH. John
Cornwell noted that “more than half a century after the war, the Vatican has
still failed to make a clean breast of what it knew about the Croatian
atrocities and the early stages of the Final Solution, and when it knew it.”

Vatican Legate Ramiro Marcone, third from right, Alojzije
Stepinac, first on right, and Ante Pavelic, partially
obscured, far left, at the 1944 funeral for Marko Dosen,
the President of the Ustasha Parliament.

Conclusion

The Vatican denied and ignored the role it played in the genocide committed
in Croatia and Bosnia during World War II. Moreover, it took an active part
in concealing and suppressing not only the genocide itself, but its role in
that genocide. Finally, it acted to protect the perpetrators and to shield
them from prosecution and justice. The Vatican has never addressed these
issues.
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